PRESENT: Supervisor Matthew Hicks; Town Council Members: Tom Cosey and James Bradt; Town Accountant Joel Carpenter; Town Clerk Jenny Martelle; Town Constable Ray Boyea

ABSENT: Councilman Matt Rathbun , Councilman Ken Quick and Highway Superintendent Scott Taylor

Supervisor Matt Hicks opened the meeting at 7 pm

Pledge of Allegiance led by Town Constable Ray Boyea

The 2021 Town of Granville Tentative Budget was reviewed line by line with Town Budget Officer Joel Carpenter.

Upon completion of the review, Council Cosey moved and Councilman Bradt second to accept the Tentative 2021 Budget as the Preliminary Budget. Carried 3 - 0.

Councilman Cosey moved and Councilman Bradt second to hold a public hearing at the October 8, 2020 meeting at 7:00 pm. Carried 3-0

Councilman Bradt inquired about the County rates for 2021. Supervisor Hicks advised that the County rates are not available as yet but will be done by November. He stated the County Budget Officer says the increase will be under 2% for 2021.

ADJOURNMENT: Councilman Cosey moved and Councilman Bradt second to adjourn until the Regular Meeting on October 8, 2020. Carried 3-0

Attested To:

Jenny Martelle Granville Town Clerk